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ISLANDS TRUST INVITES COMMENTS ON ITS 2018-2019 BUDGET PROPOSAL 
 
VICTORIA - The Islands Trust Council welcomes public comments on its $7.86 million proposed budget for 2018-
2019.  
 
Highlights from the proposed budget for 2018-2019 include: 
 

 A 2% increase in revenue from property taxes. 

 An operating budget of $7.86 million. 

 A proposed 1.3% increase in expenses ($100,000) over the 2017-2018 budget. 

 Continued funding for projects identified in the 2014-2018 Strategic Plan. 

 One-time funding for several key administrative projects. 
 
“In developing this budget, we carefully assessed how the Islands Trust should respond to the interests and 
needs of our island communities in an accountable and fiscally responsible manner,” said Peter Luckham, Chair 
of the Islands Trust Council. “The next step is to ask the public to have a say about how we use funds in support 
of our mandate to preserve and protect the Trust Area.” 
 
The proposed increase in expenses will enable the Islands Trust to maintain core functions, as well as fund 
short-term projects identified in the Trust Council’s 2014-2018 Strategic Plan. Among other items, Trust Council 
is budgeting $130,000 for administration of local government elections in 2018 and is proposing a new project 
coordinator position that will support significant advocacy, intergovernmental and communication initiatives.  
 
As members of the Islands Trust, Bowen Island Municipality contributes a proportional share of the cost of 
operations of the Trust Council and the Trust Fund Board as defined by the Islands Trust Act. If the proposed 
budget is approved, Bowen Island Municipality would contribute $293,463, an increase of 17.3% ($50,783). 
 
Public comments received by February 12, 2018 will go to the Financial Planning Committee (FPC), which is 
responsible for developing the annual budget. The FPC will consider all feedback received by the deadline and 
make its budget recommendations to Trust Council. Trust Council will also review the public’s feedback before 
approving the final budget at its quarterly meeting March 13-15, 2017 on Salt Spring Island.  
 
The details on the budget proposal, link to the survey and options for feedback are available at 
www.islandstrust.bc.ca/budget. 
 
The Islands Trust is a federation of special-purpose local government bodies representing 26,000 people living 
within the Islands Trust Area and another 10,000 non-resident property-owners. The Islands Trust is responsible 
for preserving and protecting the unique environment and amenities of the Islands Trust Area through planning 

http://www.islandstrust.bc.ca/media/339046/2014-18-itc-strategicplan.pdf
http://www.islandstrust.bc.ca/budget


and regulating land use, development management, education, cooperation with other agencies, and land 
conservation. The area covers the islands and waters between the British Columbia mainland and southern 
Vancouver Island. It includes 13 major and more than 450 smaller islands covering 5,200 square kilometres. 
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Peter Luckham 
Chair, Islands Trust Council 
250.210.2553 (cell)  
 
 

Russ Hotsenpiller 
Chief Administrative Officer 
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